

A weekly publication

Nov. 27. 2022

Editor Joan Larson, #196, 541-817-7983 joanlarson14@gmail.com Input for this newsletter is welcome by Friday a.m. each week sent to the editor

#### **WEEK'S CALDAR REMINDERS**

Monday, Nov. 28th - 1 p.m. - Flacks & Jills Monthly Meeting - Clubhouse BiRoom Monday, Nov 28th 11:30 a.m. - Turkey Soup - Dining Room - see article below Saturday, Dec. 3rd - 10:30 - Whisk Masters - A cooking group - Dining Room

(Keep track of scheduled activities via the on-line "Team-up" calendar)



💓 December Sunshine Person is Susie Varner - Lot #105 - (541)-941-1506. 💘 💓



### TWO LOSSES TO OUR PARK LAST WEEK



We were saddened this past week to learn of the passing of two long time residents of Timber Valley. Mary Woodell had moved to Linus Oaks Retirement Center several years ago. Chuck Cowles was hospitalized a few weeks ago with serious complications keeping him from returning to Lot 130 here in the park. They each left many memories. They were the first to be recognized by the lowering of the new Timber Valley Flags.



### SOUP for now and SOUP for later!

On Monday, Nov 28th Chef Dennis is creating a hearty turkey soup with the remains of Thanksgiving Dinner. Come with your bowl & spoon and also a storage container for some for later. It will be ready at 11:30 a.m. till it lasts. You'll have plenty of time before the Jack's & Jills meeting. at 1 o'clock.

## NEW SIGN IN THE TIMBER VALLEY LAUNDRY

# NO RUGS OF ANY KIND OR RUBBERIZED ITEMS ALLOWED IN THE WASHERS/DRYERS

Please read and follow all of the signs in the laundry to keep our machines in good order for everyone. It is important.

### **COMMITTEE MEETINGS THIS WEEK**

Thursday, Dec.1st - 10 a.m. - Communication Committee - Dining Room



### CHECK OUT THE DECORATED TREE IN THE CLUBHOUSE

It is sitting ready and waiting for all of us to do our shopping for unwrapped gifts to go under it appropriate for infant through teen age children in our community who may not otherwise receive holiday gifts. Pictured is a tree from past years. Our giving has grown with the passing of years. Hopefully we can keep up that trend,. The Fire Department will send a crew to pick up the gifts on December 9th at 10 a.m. Betty Bush has organized a special treat of hot cocoa and goodies to be served when they arrive for the toys. Everyone is invited to be there to join in with the moving of the gifts and enjoyment of the snacks. Betty could use your help in



providing a batch of cookies, candy, etc. This year's distribution of gifts is partnered between the Fire Department, the Sutherlin Lions Club and the Sutherlin School District. If you would like to participate but haven't the time to shop, it is possible to contribute money by cash via a Lions Club member or check via Sutherlin Lions, PO Box 973 , Sutherlin, OR, 97479. Or by way of the Sutherlin Fire Dept Volunteers, mailed or dropped off to them at the Fire station

### TIMBER VALLEY MOVIE NEWS

It was announced at Thanksgiving dinner that the movie "Blind Side" scheduled to follow dinner would not be shown that night but will be shown some time in January instead. Put on your calendars, "Elf, "which will be shown next week on Thursday, December 8th. as we begin the



Christmas season with a light hearted Christmas movie. Please arrive around 5:30 to get your Pepper Bellies for \$2.00 and free popcorn. The movie will start at 6:00 pm.

Buddy (Will Ferrell) was accidentally transported to the North Pole as a toddler and raised to adulthood among Santa's elves. Unable to shake the feeling that he doesn't fit in, the adult Buddy travels to New York, in full elf uniform, in search of his real father. As it happens, this is Walter Hobbs (James Caan), a cynical businessman. After a DNA test proves this, Walter reluctantly attempts to start a relationship with the childlike Buddy with increasingly chaotic results.

## A WELL FED CROWD AT THANKSGIVING DINNER

The clubhouse dining room was bustling with the 70 or so people who attended and enjoyed the perfectly prepared turkey, dressing, potatoes & gravy prepared by Chef Dennis. To complement the meal, attendees brought potluck style side dishes and desserts aplenty. The diners were treated to a skit performed by the "UNS" which was an enjoyable Cinderella spoof, It was great to see a room full of people getting together again and enjoying a fabulous meal. Thanks for the hard work of Chef Dennis and the planners of the event.









